
If you have any questions, please contact the Ontario Clean Water Agency at: 
• 1-866-775-7712 or 705-429-2525. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
NOTICE TO RESIDENTS 

 
SEWER MAINTENANCE 

 
Everett - New Horizons Subdivision 

 

26 NOV – 04 DEC 2020 
 

 
Everett Residents are advised that sewer maintenance/flushing will be 
occurring on 26 Nov to 04 Dec 2020 on Dekker St. and Lynch Ln. This is 
preventative maintenance operation helps to reduce sewer blockages, odour 
generation and unplanned equipment repairs. 
 
Please be aware that during the sewer maintenance, some residents may hear 
noises and observe odours from their sewer system. Also, occasionally during 
sewer maintenance, air movement in the sewer can cause water to splash out 
through toilets, sinks and drains. This is often a result of inadequate venting 
within the plumbing system of the home. Ensuring your homes plumbing system 
is in good condition and is up to current codes can help reduce the likelihood of 
this occurring.  
 
During the above maintenance period, please take the following precautions to 
prevent water damage in your home:  

• Close the lids on all toilet bowls when not in use. 
• Place an old towel around the base of toilets. 
• Cover sink and bathtub drains when not in use. 
• Remove all floor mats in bathrooms. 
• Cover of your basement floor drains with thick plastic (i.e., a freezer bag) 
and place something heavy on the plastic to keep it in place. 

 


